
 

 

 

 

TOWN COUNCIL AGENDA 

BUDGET PROGRESS MEETING 

MONDAY, APRIL 25, 2022 AT 6:00 PM 

TOWN HALL EXECUTIVE CONFERENCE ROOM 

(LIMITED IN-PERSON ATTENDANCE) 

 

I. CALL TO ORDER. 

II. INVOCATION. 

III. WELCOME. 

IV. APPROVAL OF AGENDA. 

V. ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION: 

1. Approval of Master Service Agreement for Engineering Services with Utility Engineering. 

2. Update on Budget-to-Date for FY 2021-2022. 

3. Budget Progress Update for FY 2022-2023. 

VI. ADJOURN. 

 

 

NOTICE: The meeting is open to the public; however, public comments will not be received. For 
questions or additional information, please contact Donald Harvey, Town Clerk at (252) 756-2221 
ext.2344 or email don.harvey@wintervillenc.com. 

 

 

SPECIAL NOTICE: Anyone who needs an interpreter or special accommodations to participate in the 
meeting should notify the Town Clerk, Don Harvey at (252) 756-2221 ext. 2344 or email at 
don.harvey@wintervillenc.com at least forty-eight (48) hours prior to the meeting. (Americans with 
Disabilities Act (ADA) 1991.) 
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Town of Winterville 
Town Council 

Agenda Abstract 

 

Item Section: New Business 

 

Meeting Date: April 25, 2022 

Presenter: Robert Sutton, Electric Utilities Director 

Item to be Considered 

Subject: Master Services Agreement for Electric Engineering Contract. 

Action Requested: Approval of Master Services Agreement for Electric Engineering. 

Attachment: Unexecuted Proposed Master Service Agreement between Utility Engineering, LLC, and the 
Town of Winterville. 

Prepared By: Robert Sutton, Electric Utility Director Date: 4/20/2022 

ABSTRACT ROUTING: 

☒ TC: 4/20/2022 ☒ TM: 4/21/2022 ☒ Final: tlp – 4/21/2022 

Supporting Documentation 

The Town’s former electric engineer, PowerServices was purchased by Pike Electric in 2019. The majority of 

PowerServices staff, familiar with the Town’s existing distribution and transmission systems, rate tariffs and 

future projects, were retained during the transition and became employees of Pike Electric. Shortly 

thereafter, the majority of these same employees left Pike Engineering and formed new, independent 

companies. 

Recognizing these developments would require a review of outsourcing options, the Town distributed and 

advertised a Request for Qualifications (RFQ) for Electric Engineering. Two companies, Utility Engineering, 

LLC and RGrid Power PLLC, responded to the Request. Both firms’ responses were evaluated by the 

Town’s Review Team to determine which best fit the Town’s needs. Utility Engineering was determined to be 

the best fit from this process. 

The proposed Master Service Agreement would be supplemented by an Addendum specific to each 

engineering project request proposed by the Town. 

Budgetary Impact: The FYE 22 Budget obligated sufficient funding for the needed engineering. 

Recommendation: Approval of a Master Service Agreement for required Electric Engineering. 
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